
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

Attached fliers.    

 Midland Open House, Wyoming Library, Martelle Sesquicentennial, Olin Jamboree, 

Theisens Grant, DOT Sidewalk project, Small Town Showdown. 

 

We also have the newsletter available on the https://www.wyomingia.org website.  Under 
Community you can find Lions Wyoming News tab.   

 

Midland Home Football starts Friday, August 19th!! There will be carmel corn. 

 
The City of Wyoming is seeking a dependable candidate to serve as their next City Clerk. 
Candidate will train with current clerk, becoming City Clerk by July 1, 2023.   Oversees 
finances for the following departments: streets, water, wastewater, library, museums, accounts 
payable, accounts receivable and administration.  Responsible for the daily operation of the 
city government.  This position requires accuracy, independence, organization, good 
communication skills and ability to work well with the public.   Paid vacation, health insurance 
and IPERS.  To obtain a job description and application contact City Hall at 
wyocity@netins.net or 563-488-3970. Send application and cover letter to City Clerk’s Office, 
P.O. Box 76, Wyoming, Iowa 52362 by September 20, 2022.  The City of Wyoming is an EOE.  

 

3rd Annual Small Town Show Down – August 13th, starting at 5:00 PM at the Wyoming 
Fairgrounds, featuring Fantasy Truck Pullers.  See attached flyer for details. 

 

Iowa DOT ADA Sidewalk Project.  Sidewalk removal and replacement has begun on the 
south side of Main Street, with much having been poured. However, the sidewalks on both 
sides of Main Street have to be poured before the next contractor can do the overlay on Hwys 
64/136/Main Street. The sidewalk contractor will focus on getting both sidewalks poured so the 
overlay can be done. The sidewalks will be backfilled after the overlay is done.This means 
there will be trenches along side the sidewalks for some time to come. The sidewalk and 
pavement overlay projects are directed and funded by the DOT. Pictures are attached. 
 
New contact information for Calkins Square rentals and tours!  563-488-8404. 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!! 
 
July 21 Kris (Aldrich) Read 
July 25 Mary Ann Kouba 
July 30 Molly Werner 
  Stephanie Yarolem 
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WYOMING AREA NEWS 



July 31 Madlyne Hartwig 
  Alan Brunscheen 
Aug 1  Grayson Carlson 
  Patsy Gendreau 
  Amanda Hansen 
  Barb Loy 
Aug 2  Billi-Jo DeWine 
  Judy Clark 
  Cole Fishwild 
  Alden Osterkamp 
Aug 3  Paul Hansen 
Aug 6  Quarrie Boothroyd 
Aug 7  Lance Brodersen   
  Roberta Rupp   
Aug 8  John Jamison 
  Ken Hansen 
Aug 9  Jackson Roney (14) 
  Nicole Guenther 
Aug 10 Brian Brunscheen 
  Mallory Dirks 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!!!! 
 
July 25 Kerry & Tessa Dake 
  Andy & Melissa Feckers 
July 31 Joel & Connie Zamastil 
Aug 3  Jason & Allison Zamastil 
Aug 7  Jim & Carol Eggert 
Aug 10 Kevin & Lorie Dunne   
 
 
JUST MARRIED-Congratulations!!!! 
 Anthony House & Maggie Eichhorn (daughter of Doug & Val Eichhorn),  July 16, 
 2022.  They will be living in Colorado. 
 
REMEMBERING: 
 
 Linda K. Purcell, 72, (daughter of  Lillian Kouba Weber), of Bettendorf, passed away 
 July 16, 2022. Full obituary may be seen at 
 https://www.hmdfuneralhome.com/obituaries/linda-purcell    
 
 Dr. Kenneth A. Ward, 70, of Center Junction, passed away July 20, 2022.  Full 
 obituary may be seen at:   https://www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/Kenneth-Ward 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Doctor, doctor, give me the news!!! 
Taylor Wherry, 2008 Midland graduate and 2012 Iowa State graduate, has received her PhD 
from Iowa State co-majoring in Microbiology and Immunobiology. She worked at the USDA 
National Centers for Animal Health and her research project involved investigating the role of 
vitamin D3 in regulating immune responses in dairy cattle at different stages of Johne's 
disease, a chronic wasting condition of ruminants. She was also nominated and selected for 
an ISU Research Excellence Award in May 2022. 
She hopes to secure a position as a research scientist or medical writer in the biotechnology 
sector, hopefully in the Iowa City area with her fiance Jonathon. 
            Congratulations, Taylor!!!!!! 
 
Looking for a UPS return site?    Wyoming Veterinary Service will be glad to accept your 
PREPAID UPS return items.   They do not do FedEx, however. 
 
The Board of Directors of the Wyoming Fair Association would like to thank EVERYONE 
for making the 88th Annual Wyoming Fair an overwhelming success!  Whether you were a 
sponsor, an advertiser, a donor, a volunteer, or a patron, it takes ALL of you to make this 
happen.  We had record participation in almost every event this year and a couple of new 
events are off to a great start.  THANK YOU to all of our advertisers and show sponsors who 
have supported us for so many years.  We have set our fair dates for 2023 for July 7, 8, and 9, 
so mark it on your calendar, plans are already being made to try to make next years fair even 
better! 
 
Three local organizations have benefited in the amount of $420.32. Volunteers working the 
Lions Club carmel corn stand at the Wyoming Fair were able to direct donations for the hours 
they worked in the stand.  Scott & Nancy Collins and Jerry Sorgenfrey designated the 
Wyoming Cemetery to receive $291.89;  Jean Oberbreckling designated $81.73 to go to the 
Wyoming Area Betterment; and Susanne Snead directed $46.70 to the Midland Ambulance.  
Thanks to these folks for their help. 
 

 
 
Zion American Lutheran Church services–Pastor Dennis Rodenberg on Sundays @ 8:30 
am.  
 
SPARKS will resume on September 7th.  All are welcome to join in beginning with supper at 
5:30 and ending at 7:00 pm.  Volunteers are always needed, either serving supper or in the 
classroom. Contact Amber, Heather, Haley, Cassi, or Kelly. 
 
Calvary Baptist Church Teens Sunday Night Lights - 1st and 3rd Sundays every month.  
Food, Truth, & Fun!  Call or Text 251-363-2734. Onslow. 
 
The Onslow Presbyterian Church will be meeting for July and August at Onslow. 
 
HACAP Food Truck at Onslow – Tuesday, August 9th from 1:00 – 2:00 pm.  Everyone is 
welcome.  Help is always needed. 
 
Senior Dining is held on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at the Memorial Hall.   
 

Scotch Grove Flea Market- August 12-13 



Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 
Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 
Calkins Barns contact 563-488-8404. 

 
Wyoming Methodist Church 

 Food Pantry: Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 Services: 9:30 a.m. Sundays 

 
You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
 
 We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments. We’ll help 
you write or rewrite. We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted. If you have news to 
submit, please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month. Thirty 
words or less. Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  
 
 
 


